
Topic:  Osteosarcoma (Bone Cancer) Presentation by Dr. Erin Bannink DVM (bio on page 3)  

 

Location and time: 6:30 pm at Oakland Veterinary Referral Services in conference room of Hospital  

1400 S. Telegraph Rd.  

Bloomfield Hills, MI 48302  
 

Program starts promptly at 6:30 pm at location above NOT  at Leader Dogs. General Membership, 

then the Board Meeting to follow after  the presentation. Be sure to come and bring your friends.  

NEXT PROGRAM MEETING -  10/21/2014, 6:30 PM  

Calendar of Events  

October 21, 2014    location: Oakland Veterinary Referral Services in Bloomfield Hills MI  

 6:30pmñ Educational Program òOsteosarcomaó presented by Dr. Erin Bannink DVM 

 General Membership, then the Board Meeting will follow the presentation   

 

November 18, 2014   location: Leader Dogs, Avon Rd., Rochester Hills  

 6:30pmñBoard Meeting  

 7:30pmñProgram Meeting - Dr. Patrick H. Glidden DVM; certified in Animal Chiropractic  

 

January 2015   FDGRCõs Awardõs Banquet and Annual Meeting (new location TBD) 

 

Mark Your Calendar for the GRCA National in the beautiful Blue Ridge Mountains, hosted by Sandlapper GRC 

Starting Friday, October 24th thru Saturday, November 1st   

Dog Events:        Clinics and more:  

¶ Obedience, Rally, Agility      *    DNA Blood Clinic  

¶ Field Trials, Hunt Tests, WC/WCX    *    Eye Clinic, Heart Clinic  

¶ Tracking         *    PU Ultrasound  

¶ Conformation and Sweepstakes     *    Seminars and Workshops  

¶ Jr. and Sr. Showmanship        *    Raffle/Fundraisers/Merchandise/Vendors  

¶ Parade of Rescues, Parade of Title Holders   *    Socials, Dinners, Tailgates, GRF Gala, Jr. Party  

                                                                                                *    Golf, Halloween Party, Awar d Celebrations  

 

Detailed information can be found at www.2014National.com 

Fort Detroit Golden Retriever Club, Inc.  
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Find out details and/or other local shows at :  

http://www.akc.org/events/search                                

http://www.infodog.com/                                               

http://www.entryexpress.net/  

 

Obedience/Rally Trials : also see AKC website  

 

10/24   Sportsman Dog Training Club Warren Rally (2 trials)  

10/25 -26  Sportsman Dog Training Club Warren Obedience  

10/31   Companion Dog Training Club of Flint Rally  

11/1-2  Companion Dog Training Club of Flint Obedience  

   

Breed Shows : see AKC website  

 

Fun Matches : at Sportsman Dog Training Club in Warren,   

All Dogs Can in Lapeer, Companion Dog Training in Flint   

(refer to their websites for information)  

   

Agility Trials :  See AKCõs website for details.  

 

Field Trials/Hunt Tests :  locally next spring  

 

 

***Please note: please verify shows and dates through 

AKCõs website.*** 

 

GRCA info:  2014 GRCA National hosted by the    

Sandlapper GRC will be in North Carolina 

(Conformation/Obedience/Rally/Agility), Tennessee 

(WC/WCX/Hunt Test), and South Carolina (Field Trial) 

from October 24 - November 1, 2014 and you can get 

all the latest information by visiting their website at  

www.2014National.com. 
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Notes from the Editor  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FYI, the deadline for getting stuff (articles, brags, pictures, 

etc.) to me is the last Sunday of the month.  

 Lisa Taddiken  

 FDGRC Newsletter Editor  

 listad@chartermi.net  

GRF Updates :  GRF Updates list - To join, simply send a blank email 

to:  grfupdates -subscribe@yahoogroups.com 

For more information about the GRF, please visit our website at 

http://www.goldenretrieverfoundation.org/    

Other Upcoming Shows/Events  

Annual Achievement Awards :  Due November 1 

Please note :  Each trophy request REQUIRES a    

separate application to be filled out and sent to:  

Linda Grzywacz 

23132 Huron River Drive  

New Boston, MI 48164  

 

Overview/application, can be found on pages 4 & 5 of 

this newsletter.  For full details/application refer to:       

http://www.fdgrc.org/Awards.html  

 

Sunshine:  Please let Dorothy Scarborough 

(dorothys@charter.net) know of anybody (human or  

canine) that is in need of a sympathy/get well/ sunshine 

card from FDGRC and she will send one out.  

Misc. Info  

New Member and Board Member Nominations  

Welcome to our latest member - Sue Coppens  

Cindy Collins, Chris Curling, Cindy Fisher & Peggy O -Keeffe.  All resumes are due to be published in December newsletter.  

http://webmaila.netzero.net/webmail/8?folder=Inbox&msgNum=0000US00:001DiPkf000014EI&block=1&msgNature=all&msgStatus=all&count=1304360867&randid=393516676
http://www.goldenretrieverfoundation.org/
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Octoberõs Speaker  
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Annual Achievement Award and Challenge Trophies  
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Trophy and/or Plaque & Certificate Application Due November 1  
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FDGRC - Board Meeting Minutes ð September 16, 2014  

The meeting was held at Leader Dog For The Blind, Rochester Hills, MI and called to order 

@6:45PM 

 

Board Members Present: Cindy Collins, Chris Curling, Laura Fabbro, Judie Weisman, Kathy 

McElroy, Dianne Baker.  

 

Sam Gay, founding and life member -  $100 donation will be given to GRF in Samõs memory. 

 

New Member Application ð Sue Coppens has submitted her application.  Motion to accept    

application ð Cindy Collins 1st , Laura Fabbro 2 nd, Motion carried.  Welcome Sue!  

 

Membership Renewal Form ð Judy Weisman to double check form before our October    

meeting for suggestions.  

 

July 2015 Specialty Update ð We will pursue the Marshall, MI location for our Specialty ð 

July 10 th . 

 

Educational Meetings ðNovember ð Chiropractor, March ð Chris Curling to check for a         

Reproduction speaker,  May ð Grooming Seminar with Gary or Carol Cooper.  

 

Results of Nominating Committee ð Cindy Collins, Chris Curling, Cindy Fisher & Peggy             

O-Keeffe.  All resumes are due to be published in December newsletter.  

 

January 2015 Awards Banquet & Annual Meeting ð Chris Curling & Kathy McElroy to look 

for new facility.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:32 pm  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Dianne Baker 

Minutes  



 

MICHIGOLDEN NEWSLETTER  Page 7 

FDGRC - General Meeting Minutes ð September 16, 2014  

The meeting was held at the Leader Dogs for the Blind Facility, Rochester Hills, MI and called to order @7:35PM  

Board Members Present:  Cindy Collins, Laura Fabbro, Dianne Baker, Kathy McElroy, Chris Curling, Judie Weisman.  

Members:  Larry Weisman, Dorothy Scarborough, Cheryl Stager, Diane Brown, Linda Schultz, Sue Szeremet, Carol Ruby, Peg 

Burlett, Lisa Taddiken, Carol &Gary Cooper.  Guests:  Don Ehresman, Harriet Smith, Jody Brandeberry.  

 

Sam Gay, founding and life member ð We will donate $100 to GRF in Samõs memory.  We will also dedicate our Specialty in 

Samõs memory.   

 

Sunshine Report ð Dorothy sent a card to Sam Gayõs family. 

 

New Member ð We have accepted Sue Coppensõ application. Please welcome our newest member. 

 

Meeting & Board Minutes ð Minutes were accepted with two corrections:  Laura Fabbro was not the alternative on our   

Nominating Committee, and òDylanó was mentioned as #2 All Breed ð correction should be #2 Golden Retriever.  

 

Brags ð Linda Schultz was proud to announce that her boy òSydneyó won the Canadian National!!!  Carol Cooperõs girl òStevieó 

finished her AKC Championship at the St Clair Show.  Congratulations to you both.  

 

Committee Reports -  

Nominating Committee ð Chairperson Dorothy Scarborough, Laura Fabbro, Lisa Taddiken, and Alternates Larry Weisman & 

Russ Taddiken, have nominated:  Cindy Collins, Christina Curling, Cindy Fisher, and Peggy OõKeeffe.  Resumes are due for    

publication in the December newsletter.  Please note that additional nominations can come from the floor at the November 

meeting. 

WC/WCX Tests ð September 21 (Marshbanks test is September 20).  Peg Burlett will be Test Secretary for both days.  

Each club will have their own Judges.  We need workers.  

Puppy Referral ð We have 3 litters coming up.  

Social Media ð Itõs a hit!!! 

July, 2015 Specialty ð We will coordinate to be held in Marshall, MI.  Weekend of July 10, 11 12.  There is plenty of shade, 

and we will show under the pavilion.  

Annual Awards, Trophies ð Applications due no later than November 1, see fdgrc.org for details.  One trophy per application, 

and all points and applications to be sent to Linda Grzywacz.  All current trophies need to be returned to Cheri Stager no la ter  

than our November meeting.  

Our next meeting is Tuesday, October 21, 2014 at Oakland Veterinary Referral Services, 1400 S Telegraph Road, Bloomfield 

Hills, MI 48302.  NOTE:  Educational Program starting time is 6:30.   Our General Membership meeting, followed by the 

Board meeting to follow Educational Program by Dr Erin Bannink, speaking on Osteosarcoma (Bone Cancer).  

Tonightõs program was an eye-opening program by Dr Holly, speaking on Practical Stem Cell Applications in Small Animal      

Patients.  

Meeting adjourned, 7:57 pm, Cindy motioned 1 st , 2nd by Kathy McElroy.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Dianne Baker 

Minutes  
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2014 Specialty Show Report  

 

On September 12th, FDGRC hosted our fall independent specialty in Goodells, offering puppy sweep-

stakes as well as gun dog and veteran sweepstakes, breed classes, an obedience trial, rally trial and an 

all-breed agility trial. The entry numbers were down, which wasnõt surprising since we didnõt follow the 

Central Regional like last year. We still drew a major entry which crossed over to Best of Winners.  

 

So many people contributed to the success of the day, and Iõd like to acknowledge them here; hope I 

donõt omit anyone! Iõm very grateful to Christina  Curling who stepped in as Obedience and Rally Chair 

when Amede DeCruydt had a conflict. She reports that she was helped by Diane Loudon, Linda          

Grzywacz and  Lisa Taddiken . I heard several remarks about how nice the judge Ted Leslie was. 

 

Carla Haupt , as Agility Chair, and Kim Salyers , as Trial Secretary, worked the entire weekend to offer 

three all -breed agility trials. They were also helped by volunteers, thanked elsewhere, to make the 

events go well.  

 

Thank you judges Peter Gaeta and Cindy Pischke who both generously agreed to work for a minimum 

of compensation to help our club finances. The exhibitors were treated very nicely by them and the 

ring was run with efficiency. The capable and friendly steward for the breed ring was Anne Marie 

Taylor . I appreciate that Judie  Weisman, fresh from her knee surgery, was able to attend and do her 

treasurer duties.  

 

Several people worked to make our show warm and welcoming. Laura Fabbro provided decorations,   

exhibitor hospitality, and, as the super -shopper, wonderful  trophies for the winners! I really            

appreciate all the donors for specific prizes as well as  for the general trophy fund, and their names 

appeared in the premium list and catalog.  Lynn Knapke managed the trophy sign -up and helped with 

hospitality, and Sue Coppens and Dianne Baker pitched in with the organization for the day too.  

 

Dorothy Scarborough was indispensable for the judge/worker lunchroom providing her friendly  face 

and efficient management to the task. She was aided by her daughter, Peggy Snider , and by Peggy 

OõKeeffe. (P.O. thanks again for the birthday cake with the cute Golden decorations!)  

 

Thank you to all who supported our event with entries, and congratulations to all  

the winners!  

 

Cindy Collins 

Chairperson 

From the Ring  
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A Special Thank You for Three Special Ladiesé 

 

I would like to thank Diane Loudon, Linda Grzywacz,  and Lisa Taddiken , for their awesome 

help in stewarding for Obedience and Rally at our club specialty September 12th.  Our judge 

was great and helped us through some unforeseen issues and everyone ended up learning  

something, and having a good time.   

 

Thank you again, ladies, I couldn't have done it without any one of you.  When the chips are 

down - these three are ones you can count on. Also, thank you Dorothy Scarborough for a 

wonderful lunch.  And not to forget --- congratulations to Linda for her HIT.  That was one of 

the BIG highlights of the day.  

 

With lots and lots of appreciation,  

 

Christina Curling  

 

 

A huge THANK YOU for everyone who came out and ran FDGRC agility in Goodells for our 3 

day Agility Trial held September 12th, 13th, and 14th. Arlyn Sigeti  had some good courses; 

they were very fun to run - Most of the dogs LOVED the mud!!  

 

Thank you to everyone who helped set up on Fridayé.And an even bigger THANK YOU to those 

who worked so hard in the cold, rain & mud to clean ALL the agility equipment (it was just a  

little dirty)  before loading back into the trailer Sunday afternoon.  

 

It was lots of fun and the event could not have gone smoothly without help.  

 

As always, it was greatly appreciated,  

 

Carla Retell Haupt  

More From the Ring  

From the Outdoor Agility Course  

https://www.facebook.com/arlyn.sigeti
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2014 Working Tests Report  

 

The worst of the weather held off until after our WC and WCX tests were completed on   

September 21, thankfully! Congratulations to all the qualifiers, and thanks to so many people 

who contributed to the success of the event. First and foremost, we are grateful to Terri and 

Bill Pardee who graciously allowed the tests to be held on their property in Concord. Our 

judges, Paul Kartes and Leeah Chew were a delight to work with and ensured fair tests of 

the dogõs abilities. Four out of seven passed the Working Certificate Excellent Test, and five 

out of seven passed the Working Certificate Test.  

 

Iõd also like to thank the rest of the Test Committee: Peg Burlett , as Test Secretary , Ralph 

Chapman, Ann Heilbrun, Lisa Taddiken our capable marshal, and Russ Taddiken, who was our 

official photographer extraordinaire. Marshbanks GRC of SCM loaned us their equipment 

trailer, and I really appreciate Bruce Ellis, for hauling it and the ducks to the venue, and 

Ralph, for managing all the equipment and ducks so well. It was a pleasure working out the 

planning details with Gwen Coon, the chairperson of Marshbanksõ tests the day before.  

 

We had additional volunteers who worked the stations, besides the Test Committee members. 

I am grateful to Kim Bridgewater, Pam Bannick, Jennifer DuRocher, and Jan Masica who 

always pitch in wherever needed. Our live gunners, Scott Couch and Nathan Earnhardt , were 

excellent shots and also continued to work all day at a dead bird station. Thank you to Pat 

Thebo for helping me to connect with those hard -working fellows. Our test dogs were supplied 

by Ralph Chapman, Ann Heilbrun, and Jan Masica . 

 

I hope I havenõt forgotten to mention anyone, but just know that I appreciate all the people 

who entered our tests and supported this event in any way.  

                                                                                                                                                                                         Cindy Collins 

                                                                                                                                                                                         Chairperson                                                                                          
Photo from L.Tõs IPhone                                                                                       
  
          

From the Field  


